SILVER BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY (SBPL) INTERNET ACCEPTABLE USE/PUBLIC
COMPUTER & WIRELESS (Wi-Fi) POLICY
The Silver Bay Public Library provides access to the Internet available as one means of fulfilling
its mission: to promote education, information, intellectual stimulation, and recreation to the
citizens of Silver Bay and the surrounding area.

By choosing to use the Silver Bay Public Library’s free public internet service that prohibits
abusive or illegal activity, users agree to abide by all relevant Silver Bay Public Library Internet
Acceptable Use Policies, State (Minnesota Statutes Section 617.241) & Federal regulations and

Copyright Laws (Title 17, U.S. Code/(s. 512 (c)(1). 512 (i)(1)).

U.S. copyright law prohibits the unauthorized reproduction or distribution of copyrighted
materials, except as permitted by the principles of "fair use." Users may not copy or distribute
electronic materials (including electronic mail, text, images, programs or data) without the
explicit permission of the copyright holder. Any responsibility for any consequences of copyright
infringement lies with the user; the library expressly disclaims any liability or responsibility
resulting from such use.

The Silver Bay Public Library internet and wireless are ISP Safe Harbors as pursuant to the
Copyright Act; (s. 512 (c)(1), 512 (i)(1) in particular. The Library Director is the Designated Agent
for concerns regarding internet and wireless use pursuant to the above mentioned Copyright
Act.

Library patrons use it at their own risk. The Library cannot protect users from materials they may
find offensive. In choosing sources to link to the home page, the library follows generally
accepted library practices. Beyond this, the library does not monitor or control information
accessible through the Internet and does not accept responsibility for internet content. Note that
restriction of a child's access to the Internet is the sole responsibility of the parent or legal
guardian. Parents must be aware of internet/wifi policies & may also wish to read the guidelines
for “Child Safety on the Internet” produced by the National Center for Missing and Exploited
Children and Interactive Services Association. A paper copy of this document is available at the
library's circulation desk.

Patron Privacy

Silver Bay Public Library will collect and store information to measure the number of people
using library and Internet services and the times of use. This is to help provide better library
and Internet services. The library will not sell, lease, or otherwise distribute or disclose a library
user’s personal information for non-library purposes or to outside parties unless required by law
1.7.2.

A user whose access session has been terminated or whose Internet access has been
prohibited shall have the right to appeal and/or request that the Internet access privileges be
reinstated.

*Due to the changing nature of computer services and to ensure fair and reasonable use of
electronic resources, policies are subject to change without notice, at the Library's discretion. It
is the responsibility of the patron to read and accept the current version of the policy.



